

Old Moat Community Primary School

Old Moat Lane Withington Manchester M20 3FN

Headteacher: Mr O Kerr

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs V Collier

Email: admin@oldmoat.manchester.sch.uk

Tel: 0161 445 4208

07/09/2020

Closure of Year 6 Bubble

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are writing to inform you that a pupil within the Year 6 bubble has tested positive for Coronavirus. The initial source of the virus was **not** in school.

To keep everyone in school as safe as possible, we have shut the Year 6 bubble for 14 days from the last contact with the child. All Year 6 pupils must now isolate at home. The return date for staff and pupils from the Year 6 bubble is Friday 18th September 2020. Additional cleaning has been carried out.

The rest of the school remains **OPEN** and siblings of Year 6 children should continue to come to school as usual, as advised by Public Health England.

You do not need to book a test or isolate if your child does not show symptoms. If any child or any person in your household develops symptoms (high temperature, or a new and continuous cough, or loss of smell and taste) please book a test. The whole household should isolate until you have received the result. If it is positive, you will all need to isolate.

Please be assured that the school is continuing with protective measures and cleaning and hygiene arrangements are in place throughout the day. If you have any concerns, please contact us directly and we will do our very best to help you.

Yours faithfully,

Mr O Kerr Mrs V Collier

Headteacher Deputy Headteacher

Executive Principal: Mrs Jo Ashcroft





